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The Eastern Connecticut State University Peace and Human Rights Commission sponsored the “International Perspectives and the Recent Tragedy” forum in the Student Center on September 28. There were about sixty people at the event, which is an excellent turnout for a forum held on a Friday afternoon. The audience consisted of faculty, administrators, students, and community members. The speakers on the panel included Professor William Salka who teaches Political Science who spoke on the U.S. perspective, History professor Joan Mezner who spoke on the Latin American Perspective, Dr. Hope Fitz who teaches Philosophy who spoke on the Islamic Perspective, and Dr. Charles Prewitt, a retired science teacher from ECSU who spoke on the Middle Eastern perspective. The professors talked for about five minutes on their area of expertise. After the presentations, the discussion was open to the floor. 


Dagmar Noll, a student who attended the event said, “I actually went to that seminar expecting a few more international students, and that they would discuss the impact this has had on them personally…I do think it is important for students to know that who they vote for, and that they vote, is important when vents like this occur. Each individual government official supports different sides to issues. They let us know which policies they support when they run. That’s where our say, our control is.” 

“The seminar was a good start to discuss and understand these tragic events,” said Professor Madhu Reddy. Professor Reddy is a member of the Information Technology staff at ECSU and teaches Computer Science courses part-time. “I strongly support President Bush’s resolute to smoke out the terrorists from this planet. Islamic terrorism is the greatest 21st century threat to humanity, democratic principles, civilization, multi-ethnic, multi-cultural and pluralistic societies like USA, India, Europe, and Israel. I fully back bombing terrorist training centers, hideouts in Afghanistan, Pakistan, Iraq, Yemen, and Sudan. Our first priority is to get rid of Osma Bin Laden and other terrorists in Afghanistan. Next, we should not forget Pakistan that is the main hub for Islamic terrorists. If we let them get away now, we are inviting for another September 11 but this time the terrorists will use nuclear and biological weapons”. 

He said he was disappointed that the forum did not focus on the root causes of the problem such as who are these terrorists and what were their motives. He also is disappointed with how the media has failed to answer these questions. Professor Katie Lynch who teaches East Asian History classes said that the forum wasn’t student focused and that teachers and administrators should be more sensitive to the fact that students should feel comfortable to talk in a forum such as this. She said that when the forum was open to the floor there were more arguments than genuine questions and it seemed that the teachers and administrators did much more of the talking than students.

“The U.S. is somewhat of a big bully with good intentions … we try to open up markets around the world to capitalism and free trade. As a result of that push, we sometimes threaten other countries’ feeling of culture, in this case the Islamic culture,” said William Sulka a professor of Political Science. “U.S. self interest was defined as stopping Communism and spreading capitalism. This often occurred even at the cost of democracy, as the U.S. would support authoritarian governments as long as they were capitalist. After the Cold War ended, the U.S. turned its attention almost exclusively to spreading capitalism and protecting markets for U.S. firms and consumers.”

Many nations have expressed their sympathy as a result of the terrorist attacks but many countries see the United States in a negative way. We have all seen citizens of other countries cheering as a result of the tragedy as well as the signs “America is the terrorist” in people’s hands opposing a military action by America in response of the attacks. Some countries may not show their anti-Americanism in such strong ways but Latin American residents feel that one of the main goals of the American government is by trying to accumulate as much wealth as possible. Professor Joan Mezner explained that Latin America feels that our government’s philosophies are very hypocritical since our country is known as a country which has self-proclaimed freedoms yet we do trade with countries that have governments which don’t believe in human rights and our country often does not do trade with other countries who believe in human rights like we do. In other words, America only does trade with countries in which it can benefit.

Many countries view the terrorist attack as revenge against a country that has already been involved with “terrorist activities”. In 1999, the U.S. bombed the Chinese embassy in Belgrade. Professor Lynch talked about how the United States agreed under the Clinton administration to follow the Kyoto – an international agreement dealing with environmental concerns and most importantly greenhouse gasses. However, the Bush administration has not respected this treaty and is opposed to it saying that in the future China and India will develop more greenhouse gasses as it industrializes. The U.S. is currently the top producer of greenhouse gasses. 4% of the world lives in the U.S. but the U.S. consumes 40% of the materials made throughout the world. 

The panel discussed possible solutions for this discourse. Dr. Prewitt spoke of a plan proposed by former President Kennedy to eliminate the military completely and have officials from the United Nations come in and act as police. “I think it’s a wonderful idea, we should behave like we are working toward this as our goal but getting rid of our arms is a long-term goal and I’m not sure if we will ever get to this point,” said Professor Lynch. Dr. Prewitt briefly discussed the Vision 20/20 plan that is a goal of our space program to encourage globalization throughout the world. Although it sounds like a very good goal it would mean that we would be trying to force old-fashioned cultures to change to a capitalistic market. 

For only $2 billion the U.S. could get everyone in the world clean water to drink but instead we are putting $5 trillion into nuclear weapons since 1940. He said that our country should work on providing food to those countries in need. He said that without a military and without hunger that would be no reason for war. 

Professor Lynch said that no immediate forum is planned for the near future but that the committee is interested in hearing from students and having students be a part of the committee. The committee will be looking into having another forum but wants input into what should be discussed and how it can be more student-centered. Interested students should see Dr. Fitz.

What can we do as citizens to influence the government’s military actions against the fight against terrorism? I encourage students, faculty, and all citizens to write letters to your regional representative in Congress; Representative Rob Simmons and our two Connecticut senators, Christopher Dodd and Joseph Lieberman. As a member of the Campus Lantern staff, I encourage students to write letters to the editor of our newspaper as well as other newspapers in our area such as the Willimantic Chronicle, Hartford Courant, and the Norwich Bulletin. 

